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BOARD ACTION EXHIBIT NUMBER 2023-34
FINAL BOARD ACTION: June 14, 2023
Pierce College District Number Eleven 
RETIREMENT OF TENURED FACULTY MEMBERS
WHEREAS, Tenured faculty members have submitted written notification and intent to retire from their tenured positions as full-time professors at Pierce College, and,
WHEREAS, the College administration has acknowledged these requests;
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Community College District 11 publicly acknowledges their appreciation for many years of dedicated service to the College and,
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board takes great pleasure in recognizing the significant professional achievements of these professors and herewith expresses its sincere gratitude for the invaluable contributions they have made to Pierce College; and the Board commends their undisputed commitment to the field of education and extends their best wishes for an enjoyable retirement.
Mr. Pete Kaslik, Professor of Mathematics
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BOARD ACTION EXHIBIT NUMBER 2023-31
FINAL BOARD ACTION: June 14, 2023
Pierce College District Number Eleven 
RETIREMENT OF PETE KASLIK
Mathematics Professor
WHEREAS, Pete Kaslik submitted written notification of his intent to retire from his tenured position as a full-time professor at Pierce College effective August 31, 2023 and,
WHEREAS, the College administration acknowledged Mr. Kaslik’ s intent to retire effective August 31, 2023; 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Community College District 11 publicly acknowledges their appreciation for Mr. Kaslik’ s years of dedicated service to the College, and the Mathematic Department. Mr. Kaslik has served as a valued member of the tenured faculty for 17 years.
Pete Kaslik has been a dedicated member of the Fort Steilacoom math department since 2006. Pete has taught many classes, but his passion is for statistics. While at Pierce, Pete has written a statistics book that he uses in his courses. He has been a leader in the math department both as chair and in using data. Within the last two years, Pete used his statistical expertise to provide data to the math department as they seek to address areas of inequity. For example, one of his exercises was to follow the mathematical course-taking patterns of students throughout their time at the college. This was a different view than the one-course completion data we usually focus on.

We wish Pete all the best as he transitions into retirement and look forward to hearing about his travels!
Mr. Kaslik is a valued member of the College community and the Board commends his undisputed commitment to the field of education, and extends their best wishes for an enjoyable retirement.
